Correspondence Log 2016-17

Initiated By Date Responded By Date Topic Phone| Letter [ Email | Meeting| Other
Anonymous Doug Copeland | 8/29/2016 Sunshine Law Complaint X
Kim Mumm 8/26/2016 | JohnSimpson | 8/26/2016 Webster Kirkwood Times letter X
Kim Mumm 9/8/2016 John Simpson 9/9/2016 Adventure Club staffing X
Pat Zach 9/9/2016 John Simpson 9/9/2016 Tax Rate Hearing X
Michael Schwan | 9/14/2016 John Simpson | 9/14/2016 Adventure Club before/after care X
Patrick C. Elliott | 9/16/2016 | Doug Copeland | 9/22/2016 Webster-Rock Hill Ministries Radio Transmitter X X
Jenny Dibble 9/27/2016 John Simpson | 9/28/2016 Adventure Club X
Kim Mumm 10/11/2016 | John Simpson | 10/12/2016 Demographics/Enroliment Projections Report X
Kim Mumm 12/4/2016 | John Simpson | 12/5/2016 Questions regarding the Enrollment Report X
Dave Buck 1/10/2017 | JohnSimpson | 1/12/2017 Two public comments in Jan. 9 board meeting X
Anne Koenig 1/30/2017 John Simpson | 1/31/2017 Hixson Principal X

*Please note: The correspondence log reflects verbatim copies of all material sent. It does not imply or represent anything that the board has

approved, endorsed or agreed to.




Shari Meyers

From: John Simpson

Sent: Tuesday, January 31, 2017 4:46 PM
To: Shari Meyers

Subject: FW: Hixson Principal

From: John Simpson

Sent: Tuesday, January 31, 2017 4:46 PM

To: 'anne.koenigl@wellsfargo.com' <anne.koenigl @wellsfargo.com>; Arnold Stricker <stricker.arnold @wgmail.org>;
Emerson Smith <emersonsmith10@gmail.com>; Michael Shipley <wgsdshipley@gmail.com>; Jean Dugan
<jbdugan@gmail.com>; David Addison <daddison@rgare.com>; Amy Clendennen <Clendennen.amy@wgmail.org>;
Steve Loher <WGSD.Loher@gmail.com>

Subject: RE: Hixson Principal

Dear Ms. Koenig,

We appreciate you reaching out and sharing your words of thanks for Dr. Retzlaff and the work she did as the interim
principal at Hixson. We also appreciate your thoughts regarding the importance of always having strong leadership at
Hixson. Please trust that | will work hard to ensure our students, staff, and families have the best leadership

possible. All are deserving!

Take care,
John

From: anne.koenigl@wellsfargo.com [mailto:anne.koenigl @wellsfargo.com]

Sent: Monday, January 30, 2017 8:00 AM

To: Arnold Stricker <stricker.arnold@wgmail.org>; Emerson Smith <emersonsmith10@gmail.com>; Michael Shipley
<wgsdshipley@gmail.com>; Jean Dugan <jbdugan@gmail.com>; David Addison <daddison@rgare.com>; Amy
Clendennen <Clendennen.amy@wgmail.org>; Steve Loher <WGSD.Loher@gmail.com>; John Simpson
<Simpson.John@wgmail.org>

Subject: Hixson Principal

Hi there, | want to take a moment to thank you for choosing Pam Retzlaff as the interim Hixson Principal. During Dr.
Retzlaff’s brief tenure as Principal, we enjoyed a level of organization and structure that has not typically been present
at Hixson. It was a breath of fresh air to see the school run so smoothly and professionally.

| would also like to encourage you to think about introducing stronger leadership to Hixson on a more permanent

basis. Middle school is where our kids are most at risk at many levels, and a strong Principal is needed here more than
anywhere. Kids, teachers and parents alike would benefit from someone who can maintain a sense of order at Hixson. |
do not feel that we have that now, and it is disheartening to go back to that old feeling of loosely controlled chaos.

Thanks so much for your consideration of my feedback, and thank you so much for all that you do for our kids!

Anne Koenig

Technology Relationship Manager
Wells Fargo Wealth & Investment Management Service Delivery Team

Phone: (314) 875-8042



Ccil: (3147 341-0858
miailto:anne.koenigl@wellsfargo.com



